
 

            Governing Board Regular Meeting Session of July 12, 2023 
 
The Contra Costa Community College District (4CD) Governing Board conducted a 
regular meeting on Wednesday, July 12, 2023. Closed session began at 5:00 p.m., and 
public session continued at 6:20 p.m. Highlights are listed below. 
 
Distance Education 
The Governing Board received a presentation on 4CD’s Distance Education 
enrollments, student preferences and success. Also, they learned about the 
professional development opportunities that were provided, as well as innovative 
technologies and Open Educational Resources in relation to engaging students and 
reducing barriers to learning for those who are disproportionately impacted. 
 
Purchasing Agreements Approved 
The Governing Board approved a number of agreements, including: 

 a Contra Costa College renewal agreement with the California Department of 
Education to provide early childhood education to preschool-aged children; 

 a Diablo Valley College (DVC) renewal agreement with Rainbow Community 
Center of Contra Costa County to provide LGBTQ and cultural humility training 
sessions for students and staff; 

 a 4CD renewal agreement with Simpson Investigative Services Group to provide 
consulting services and pre-employment background investigations for 4CD 
police services; and 

 a Los Medanos College renewal agreement with the Foundation for California 
Community Colleges to reimburse 4CD for Linda Collins serving as Executive 
Director of the Career Ladders Project.  

 
Out-of-State Field Trip 
The Governing Board approved an out-of-state field trip for approximately 30 DVC 
students who will travel to Reno, Nevada, for a campus tour of the University of Reno 
from August 1, 2023, to August 2, 2023.  
 
Citizens’ Bond Oversight Committee Membership 
Edward Wong was approved to serve as the DVC Student Representative for the 4CD 
Citizens’ Bond Oversight Committee. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

Fernando Sandoval, President (Ward 5) • John E. Márquez, Vice President (Ward 1) • Rebecca Barrett, 

Secretary (Ward 3) • Andy Li (Ward 4) • Dr. Judy E. Walters (Ward 2) • Ivan Hernandez (Student 

Trustee) 
 

 



Permanent Chancellor Search 
Pursuant to Human Resources Procedure 1010.06, the Governing Board announced its 
decision to approve the staff recommendation to begin the recruitment process for a 
permanent 4CD Chancellor.  
 
 
Adjournment 
The meeting was adjourned in memory of Mark Alburger, DVC adjunct music instructor.  
 
 

THE NEXT REGULAR MEETING OF THE GOVERNING BOARD 
WILL BE HELD ON WEDNESDAY, AUGUST 9, 2023, AT 6:00 P.M. 


